WINDCROSS PATHS GROUP REPORT FOR KEMPLEY COUNCIL MAY 2019

The Windcross Paths Group (WPG) is an organisation dating back over 30 years. In its early days it was responsible for the development of a number of circular paths in the Golden Triangle which have become increasingly well-known and walked over the years e.g. The Daffodil Way; Poets’ Path 1; Poets’ Path 2.  These paths are now marked specifically on the relevant Ordnance Survey Maps of the area.
The WPG is responsible for producing a series of foldable leaflets which describe the routes of these and other walks including a detailed map and artistic drawings of some of the interesting buildings and views along their way.
2018-19 has been an important year for the group.  We were very sad in November 2018 when Barbara Davis died.  She had been a stalwart of the group since its inception and had contributed so much in the artwork, design and publication of the leaflets.  
Despite this, we are pleased to confirm that, as things stand, the Garland Hut in Barbara’s garden at Ryton will still be in use as an information point and picnic stopping point for walkers and cyclists for the foreseeable future. The WPG will be actively updating the display in the Hut in the coming months.
The group continued with its gradual updating of the walk descriptions and the new re-publication of its leaflets (notably the new Poets’ Path 1 just in time for the spring daffodil walking surge).  We also completed our new website www.windcrosspaths.org.uk 
Members are actively planning to develop and write up leaflets for some new walks featuring the wonderful countryside and rural history of the Golden Triangle area.
The WPG will be leading a commemorative walk for Barbara at 1130 a.m.  on Saturday June 15th 2019 from Preston Church following the Poets’ Cottages Walk (2.5 miles).
Members of the group include two residents of Kempley as well as others from Dymock, Brooms Green and Longhope.
Finally, of direct concern to Kempley:
i) Members of the group were actively involved in the walks and displays at the Kempley Daffodil Weekend 2019, with the chair leading a group of 70 walkers on the Sunday morning and the treasurer presenting the exhibition in the church.
ii)  We were also asked to consider proposed changes to footpaths around Kempley Court and gave our views on this as requested.
iii) We have supported requests for improvements to stiles on various local paths around Kempley by raising the issue with the Gloucestershire Public Rights of Way Officer.
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